
 

 

  

 

ENROLLMENT  

We are praising God for the 76 students 

enrolled at Sandy Lake Academy!  The 

prayers for new students offered by our 

Prayer Warriors, along with those of many 

others, have been answered, as 19 new 

students are attending SLA this year! 

HOWDY DAY  

Howdy Day began as over 70 students 

eagerly assembled in chapel on Tuesday, 

September 3, to begin the 2013-2014 

school year.  Pastor Paul Llewellyn gave an 

inspiring talk based on Isaiah 43: 19, 

ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ DƻŘΩǎ ǇǊƻƳƛǎŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ŀ ƴŜǿ ǘƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ 

ŜŀŎƘ ƻƴŜΩǎ ƭƛŦŜΦ  9ǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿŀǎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜŘ 

to pray for God to do something 

άƎƛƴƻǊƳƻǳǎέ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛǾŜǎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ 

The students spent the morning in 

orientation for each of their classes.  This 

was followed by an exciting afternoon of 

ice-breaker games to help the students 

become acquainted.  Some of the 

activities included a digital treasure hunt, 

marble races with pool floaties, a bean 

bag toss and a blindfolded obstacle 

course.   

 

Students work together in the marble race. 

TERRY FOX RUN  

Man, what a day this was!   Fundraising 

throughout the week, all the students 

were busy filling out their pledge forms. 

On the day of the run, everyone changed 

into  the    SLA   gym   shirts  and posed  for   

 

some group pictures. As the run came 

nearer, everyone lined up, ready to 

participate in this great fundraising event. 

Students ran and walked, all at their own 

paces, all enjoying the beautiful day. 

Spirits remained high for the duration of 

the run, and as it came to an end, there 

were smiles all around! All eyes lit up as 

the trays of fresh watermelon came out.  

The students enjoyed this juicy treat after 

the long day. When all was put away and 

the school day ended, the students walked 

away having accomplished such a great 

event, and proudly raising $500.00 in 

support of a very worthwhile cause!  

--Angela MacKinnon, Grade 12 

 

MA RITIME FALL FAIR  

The Fall Fair took place on Thursday, 

October 10, at the Exhibition Park. We 

began the day with prayer and then 

departed with our designated drivers, 

excited for a day full of fun!  

Some of the main attractions were milking 

a cow, the fair rides, Beavertails (a deep-

fried pastry), as well as the dog and horse 

shows. During the dog show, Nathaniel 

Wilson was invited to assist in 

demonstrating how to approach a dog.  He 

says, "I was happy to help because it 

helped me learn more about dogs.  I got a 

free Frisbee and it was my birthday!"  

There were many tables full of homemade 

crafts, belt  buckles,  hats, fudge, and even 

UPCOMING EVENTS  

2013  

Nov. 15 Friday School 

Nov. 18- Week of  

Nov. 21 Prayer  

Dec. 1 Christmas 

Daddies 

Dec. 19 Christmas  

 Concert 

Dec. 20- Christmas 

Jan. 5 Break 

2014  

Oct. 3-5 SLA 40th 

Anniversary & 

Alumni 

Weekend 

Celebration 

We would love to be in 

contact with all those who 

have spent time at SLA--

alumni, attendees, former 

staff, volunteers and 

pastors.  Please call (902) 

835-8548 or email your 

contact information to 

alumni@sandylakeacademy

.ca. 

 

Fall 2013  



 

 

hot sauce.  A few students received 

flaming taste buds after testing it! Faces 

were painted, items were purchased, 

food was devoured and fun was had.  

All in all, the Fall Fair was a grand day 

and everyone enjoyed themselves. 

Dihlan Wilson states, "I can't wait 'til the 

next one!", and I doubt anyone else can 

either.     --Talia Smith, Grade 12 

 

 

 

 

 

Luke Rose (Primary) at the petting zoo.  

WE NEED YOUR ASSISTANCE 

Exciting and much-needed renovations 
were completed this summer on our 
dormitory! However, there are several 
more pressing needs.  Our heating 
system is close to not working anymore 
and therefore will not be able to provide 
heat and hot water for our dormitory 
students and deans.  The cost of 
purchasing and installing this new, high-
efficiency system is $10,000. 

We also have a few repairs that are 
desperately needed in our school 
building.  The carpet in our 7 classrooms 
is worn out.  The cost to replace the 
flooring in each classroom is $3,000 per 
room.   

Our last repair concern is the 
replacement of one of the two sections 
of our school roof.  It is leaking in a few 
classrooms and if it continues, our 
rooms will soon become an unsafe 
learning environment for students. The 
new roof replacement cost is $100,000. 

If you can contribute to any or all of our 
renovation projects, we thank you in 
advance.  Also, please remember that 
any project to which you donate will 
qualify you for a charitable receipt. 

 

STUDENT LEADER CLUB  

Over the past couple of years, the 

Elementary classes at SLA have had a 

Student Leader Club.  Their roles are 

quite similar to the HS Student 

Association.  It is a great opportunity for 

the younger students to develop 

leadership skills and serve others.  This 

year the SLC members are: Brooke 

Boehner (President), Obed Harun (Co. 

Vice President), Katya McBeth (Co. Vice 

President), Lindsay Walker (Treasurer), 

Colton Atton (Co-Asst. Treasurer), 

Joshua Cull (Co-Asst. Treasurer), Joanna 

Armstrong (Pastor) and Luke Rose (Asst. 

Pastor). 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT ASSOCIATION  

This year, the Student Association has 

Ǉƭŀƴǎ ǘƻ ŜƴƘŀƴŎŜ {[!Ωǎ ǎǇƛǊƛǘǳŀƭ ǘƻƴŜ ōȅ 

planning more outreach projects for the 

school as well as involving the students 

in the activities the SA will be providing 

for their enjoyment. The ultimate goal of 

the SA is to glorify God in all discussions 

and plans that take place. This year the 

SA officers are Talia Smith (President), 

Jessica Llewellyn (Vice President), Ashley 

Boehner (Spiritual Vice President), 

Christine Goguen (Secretary), Aedan 

Crouse (Treasurer) and Angela 

Mackinnon (School Historian).  The Class 

Representatives are:  Elizabeth Murphy 

(Grades 7/8), Hope Dorey (Grade 9), 

Matthew DeMerchant (Grade 10), and 

Bria Frederick (Grades 11/12). 

--Jessica Llewellyn, Grade 11 & Talia Smith, 

Grade 12 

  

STUDENT PROFILES  

 

 

 

 

Michaela & Virginia McNeil 

Michaela and Virginia McNeil are newly 

enrolled at Sandy Lake Academy in Grade 

9.  This summer, they attended Teen 

Camp at Pugwash where Ashley Boehner 

and Jordan Graça told them about SLA 

and encouraged them to attend in the 

fall.   

The sisters both feel that God is working 

in their lives to make it possible for them 

to attend Sandy Lake Academy.  Michaela 

ǎŀȅǎΣ άL ŦŜŜƭ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƘŜǊŜ ōŜŎŀǳǎŜ DƻŘ 

wants us here to become witnesses to 

ƻǘƘŜǊǎΦέ  ±ƛǊƎƛƴƛŀ ŀŘŘǎΣ άL ŦŜŜƭ ƳƻǊŜ 

accepted here.  I feel like God is going to 

take me to a better place ƴƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ LΩƳ 

here, because at my old school no one 

was close to God.έ 

Michaela and Virginia are both enjoying 

the social and spiritual aspects of SLA.  

Michaela likes the people here.  She finds 

them more accepting. άBut most 

importantly,έ she ŎƻƴŎƭǳŘŜǎΣ άL definitely 

feel much closer to God at Sandy Lake 

Academy. 

Virginia appreciates that people are so 

active in the school.  ά.ǳǘ ŀōƻǾŜ ŀƭƭΣέ ǎhe 

ǎǘŀǘŜǎΣ άL ŦŜŜƭ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƘŜǊŜ ŀǊŜ 

ƎƻƻŘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƛŀƴ ƛƴŦƭǳŜƴŎŜǎΦέ 

--Kyleigh Harrington, Grade 10 

SA HOSTS FALL FUN FAIR  

Dressed in vibrant fall colors, SLA 

students enthusiastically participated in 

the Fall Fun Fair activities after lunch on 

Friday, October 18.  There were piñatas 

to break, contests to see who could bite 

into apples dangling on strings, relay 

races through an obstacle course and a 

race for teams to find tokens hidden 

inside pumpkins filled with slimy, gooey 

muck! 

 

 

 

 

SLA Website: 

www.sandylakeacademy.ca 

Like us on Facebook: 

www.facebook.com/sandylakeacademy 

Elementary Blog: 

http://elementaryeasel.blogspot.ca 

 


